

## **OUR LADY OF FATIMA CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Winchfield Drive, Harborne, Birmingham B17 8TR Telephone: 0121 429 2900 Fax: 0121 434 4212 enquiry@olfatima.bham.sch.uk



Archdiocese of Birmingham

Principal: Mrs C van Vliet

30th March 2020

Dear Parents,

We hope you are all safe and well.

The school remains closed and as a school, we are asked to continue to provide care for a **limited number of children** - children who are vulnerable and children whose parents are critical to the COVID-19 response and cannot be safely cared for at home. **Children whose parents are currently working from home are also asked to keep their child at home to minimise their risk.** 

We hope the Home Learning packs are helping you and your children while they are at home. Could I take this opportunity to remind you that work is still been set by teachers on the Doodle apps (DoodleMaths, DoodleSpell, DoodleTimestables and Doodle English) three times a week and on PurpleMash. All login in details are within your Home Learning packs and work completed can be monitored by teachers. Not all children are using these so please encourage them to do so. A session within the children's daily routines on these online resources could make a big difference to their learning.

If you would like to contact you class teacher you can do so using the following email addresses: <a href="mailto:reception@olfatima.bham.sch.uk">reception@olfatima.bham.sch.uk</a>; <a href="mailto:year2@olfatima.bham.sch.uk">year2@olfatima.bham.sch.uk</a>; <a href="mailto:year2@olfatima.bham.sch.

God bless during these difficult times and stay safe.

Your Sincerely,

Mr Simmons

Acting Head of School

